
RPCC General Meeting 
December 14, 2015 

 

The December meeting was a social event rather than a regular business meeting.  

The RPCC Board provided pizza, salad and beverages.  Members provided 

appetizers and desserts. 

RPCC Betty White called the meeting to order. 

The only City government representative present was Darnisha Hunter from 

Mayor Faulconer’s office.  She spoke briefly about services for the homeless, 

particularly homeless Vets. 

Participants included Mr. Jon Conner and his wife.  Mr. Conner is a partner in both 

the Bourre' Southern Bistro restaurant and the funeral businesses on University 

Ave. and Aragon Drive.  He welcomed neighbors to visit his restaurant and to 

attend the Jazz music performances at the restaurant. All neighbors in attendance 

were presented with discount coupons for Bourre’ Southern Bistro. 

Door prizes given at the meeting were donated by the following businesses: 

Bourre’ Southern Bistro 

Garden Kitchen  

Wei Wei Asian Express 

Neighbor Yvonne Rogers and the RPCC provided additional door prizes. 

Betty acknowledged over 60 neighbor volunteers who had worked on various 

RPCC projects during the last year and gave all volunteers present a token gift.  

Gerrie Flaven was given a certificate and flowers as 2015 volunteer of the year.   

The next regular meeting is on Monday, January 11 at 7pm at Rolando Park 

Elementary School. 


